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Welcome to the final newsletter of the spring term.  
 
This week, we had our School Improvement Partner in school. This is someone that is commissioned to 
monitor and evaluate the quality of school improvement. He spent the whole day in school, observed 
phonics teaching throughout the school, observed all maths lessons and spent time in EYFS and our 
Resource Provision. He then looked through pupil workbooks and evaluated the curriculum that we have on 
offer for our children. This visit was very positive. The following points come directly from our report. 
   

• The curriculum planning is broad, deep, and comprehensive. It acts an excellent foundation for a 
high-quality education offer.  

• Pupils’ behaviour for learning and general conduct are strengths. They work well together and 
respect adults. 

• The learning environment is calm, consistent, and attractive throughout.  
• The headteacher and her team have secured rapid improvement in a short time on a number of 

fronts, including quality of education, personal development, behaviour and attitudes and 
leadership and management 

• Highly consistent phonics teaching is already impacting pupils’ progress in reading.  
• Subject leaders are enthusiastic, well-informed, and growing in confidence.  
• Behaviour in lessons is positive all-round school. Pupils are polite and friendly. They work well 

with their peers. 
• Pastoral care is a vital component of the school’s core work,  
• In the resourced provision, adults provide a nuanced and personalised approach to learning and 

pastoral care. As a result, pupils are happy and thriving in school, whilst making progress in their 
learning.   

As always, we continue to work on developing our school even further. 
 
Thank you to the parents our attended our curriculum workshop on Friday. It was great to share with you, our 
whole school curriculum offer and what this looks like and to give you an overview of the learning that takes 
place right across the school in all subjects.  
 
Well done to our children who have all worked so hard this term. They all finished with an Easter egg hunt in 
the school grounds. I hope you all enjoyed a well-deserved two-week Easter break.  
 
Have a great weekend everyone 
 
Mrs Callaghan  
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Uniform reminders 
 

In the summer term, pale blue gingham summer dresses may be worn in school 
Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too small, we 
would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are too small, please wash 
them and send them into school and I will keep a running record of what we have available should 
there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day. Children will be asked to wear one of the spare kits if full kit is not in school.  
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Learning this week… 

In our final week of the spring term, we have enjoyed lots of egg related activities! We made split pin eggs 
with our choice of egg laying animal inside, then wrote instructions on how to make one. We looked closely 
at our frogspawn and observed the first tadpoles to appear. Our favourite part of the week was Friday's egg 
hunt, we worked with our friends to find as many eggs as we could, counting out the final number! The EYFS 
team hope you all have a lovely Easter break and look forward to seeing you all ready for the Summer term! 
Miss Curtis 
This week Snowy Owls have been writing their instructions for how to build a habitat for the mysterious 
creatures we found. They have been trying really hard to include all the language features we have been 
learning about. In Maths this week we have been focusing on division. The children have worked hard using 
the resources to show the sharing method and transferred this into their books with a written method too. 
In Music the children have enjoyed doing solos on the drums and learning new songs from Africa. Have a 
lovely half term Snowy Owls!  
 Miss Sands  
Hawk Owls have had another busy week. They started off the week writing their own newspaper reports 
about a missing character being found safe and well. The children have worked hard to use formal language 
and to include speech punctuation. In maths, we have continued our work on fractions. Year 3 have been 
consolidating their work on placing fractions on a number lines. Year 4 have been converting mixed numbers 
into improper fractions. The children have learnt how to mummify a body in history. On Wednesday 
afternoon the children were invited to a racket skills session at the leisure centre, and they learnt a few skills 
for playing Badminton. On Friday, the children completed their DT project using air pressure, syringes and 
tubing! Check out our school Twitter account to see our products. We finished off the term with an Easter 
egg hunt, although the children had to work for their eggs and answer a timetable question and find the 
correct egg.  
Mrs Price 
Desert Owls have been working really hard all week. Year 6 have been working on a range of English and 
Maths revision activities in preparation for the SATs tests in May. Year 5 have also been working on revising 
key skills, so that they are really ready for Year 6!  We have been using a new computer programme called 
Arithmagicians to help develop  mental maths skills- this is proving very popular. Children will be bringing 
their logins home. The children have been publishing their twisted tales stories, as we are planning on 
making them into a book to give to the children in Years1-4. Our stories really are fantastic! 

Our school trip to Main Street Church, to take part in the Easter Journey, was very enjoyable. The 
children engaged really well with the volunteers there and took part in an immersive experience to help 
them understand the events of Holy Week. 
SATs revision materials will be coming home with the Year 6 children for the holidays. I would like to 
invite Year 6 parents to a meeting on Monday 17th April, when I will give you some ideas for supporting 
your child through their SATS tests. I hope you all have a really lovely Easter holiday. 

Mrs Hayes 
Tawny Owls have been learning all about Easter this week. Not only have the KS2 learnt all about the Easter 
at their Easter journey trip, they were also able to support the KS1 children in their understanding. Our KS2 
children were fantastic on their walk up to Main Street for our school visit to church, well done. We then 
learnt about some important values linking to Easter, such as forgiveness.  
 
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  
 

Please can we try and ensure a big push on our positive attendance over the final 
summer term. Our attendance lead has been so pleased with the improvements of 
some children through sustained attendance at school. Well done!  
 

It is also the run up to KS1 phonics check, KS1 SATS, Y4 
multiplication check and KS2 SATS.  

Every day is critical in ensuring children are as prepared as 
possible. 

 
 

 Stars of the week  
 
 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Kacper 
Reception:  Levi 
Year 1:  Ayden 
Year 2: Charlie 
Year 3: Malika  

Year 4: Charlotte 
Year 5: McKenzie 

Year 6:  Sofia 
RP: Jack 

Nursery: Jaxon 
Reception: Arlo 
Year 1:   Roman 
Year 2: Harry 
Year 3: Leo 
Year 4: Matthew 
Year 5:  Jayden 
Year 6:  Kian 
RP:  Freddie 

Birthdays this week and over Easter  
Teddy ( 8) Amelia-Jayde ( 5) Kinsley (4)  Lexi (5) Archie (4)  
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Monday 9th January  5-6pm  Whole School Open Day  
Monday 30th January  
9-10am  

SEND coffee morning in the hall with our SENCO Mrs Arnaud  

Tuesday 7th February 2-
3pm  

Phonics workshop with Miss Curtis  

Wednesday 15th and 
Thursday 16th February 
3.30-6pm 

Whole School Parents evening  

Thursday 2nd March  2.30-
3.00 

World Book Day- parents to come in for hot chocolate and story time  

Friday 17th March 
FULL DAY  

RED NOSE DAY  
WEAR RED AND DONATE £1 on PARENTPAY  

Monday 20th March 
3.30-4.30 pm 

Celebration for world Science week 
Parents to come and look at the work the children have produced 
for science week. 

Monday 27th March  
8.00-8.30 am  

Active Travel breakfast in school with Sustrans for parents and 
children Breakfast from 8.00-8.30am 

Monday 27th March 
FULL DAY   

Dr Bike in school to carry out bike repairs on children’s bikes. 
Letter to follow from Miss Pemberton  

Friday 31st March  
9-10.30 am  

Curriculum workshop with Mrs Callaghan 
Opportunity to learn about our whole school curriculum.  

Friday 31st March  SCHOOL CLOSES at 3.20 for EASTER  
Monday 17th April  School reopens at 8.40am  
Monday 24th April 

9-10am 
SEND coffee morning  
SENCO Mrs Arnaud will be present  

Tuesday 25th April  Year 1 and 2 Safety Central visits  
Monday 1st May   BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED  

Parents will be invited to King Charles Coronation celebration. 
More information to follow. 

Monday 8th May  BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED  
Tuesday 9th- May- 
Friday 12th May  

KS2 SATS week  

Wednesday 24th May  SPORTS DAY  
Weather permitting- More information to follow  

Monday 17th July  End of year reports go home  
Thursday 20th July  School closes for summer at 1.15pm  
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Our new Facebook page is now live.  
 

Frodsham Primary Academy 
 

Our new page will be used to share learning from each class and will also 
be used to keep you updated with events within school.  

Why do we want to do this?  

• The children do so many great things in school and much of this you 
don’t get to see or hear about.  

• We would love to be able to share photos and videos of things 
happening in the school day  

• We want to make our communications more timely and share more 
with you.  

• It’s a useful way to share important information with you, such as 
school closure due to bad weather.  

• Sometimes we update information on our website or on Twitter, so we 
want a better way to inform you of this.  

• It’s a great way to share other important information and links with 
you that wouldn’t normally be a part of our standard letters or termly 
newsletter.  
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